KRI, copyrights, and non-KRI teacher trainings

To support KRI teacher trainers working to differentiate KRI programs from any other teacher trainings in Kundalini Yoga, and so we can collaborate even more towards building the recognition of our global school, below is a summary of what is legally protected, and some suggestions for handling student and potential attendee questions and concerns.

KRI owns global trademarks on:
· “Kundalini Yoga as Taught by Yogi Bhajan®”, and 
· KRI®

Any time you use these copyrighted items, please use the ® symbol to indicate that they are registered trademarks. The trademark is protected and strengthened by all trainers and teachers consistently using the trademark symbol (®).  

When you see a non-KRI teacher training using any of these protected names or phrases (with or without the ® symbol), please let KRI know so we can address it. Contact Nirvair Singh at NirvairS@kriteachings.org .  KRI takes the protection of these Trademarks seriously. 

KRI also has the rights for the use of any photo of Yogi Bhajan and any direct quotes from Yogi Bhajan.  If either is used to promote a non-KRI teacher training program, please let KRI know immediately.

KRI works closely with all of our book distributors to ensure that only students in a KRI Level One or Level Two teacher training program have access to our textbooks (The Aquarian Teacher and the 5 Level Two manuals).  While there may be some used copies available online, if you come across any apparent cases of non-KRI teacher trainings or students therein gaining access to these materials, please let KRI know.
[bookmark: _GoBack]People run their own non-KRI teacher training courses for many different reasons.  In most cases, KRI reaches out to initiate a conversation with the trainer who is leading the non-KRI course.  Regardless of the reason, we try to focus only on making the KRI teacher training courses excellent, as authentic and true to Yogi Bhajan’s teaching as possible, and letting students know all the positive reasons to take a KRI course, rather than anything negative about anyone else’s training.
KRI continually attempts to clearly communicate to students the differences between a KRI course and a non-KRI course.  We ask that you discuss this with your students in both Level One and Level Two Programs.    One tool that may be helpful is the KRI Teacher Training brochure, which you can download here: https://trainersupport.kundaliniresearchinstitute.org/teacher-training-brochure-english/

